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Dear parent/carer 
 
At the end of this term our subject teachers met to discuss student groupings, class dynamics, student 
performance in in-class assessments and more formal Working At (WA) assessments allowing an informed 
decision to be made around classes. As a result of this, there will be a change to some of your child’s classes.  

Currently, students in Year 7 and Year 8 are taught in mixed ability classes. This model will now be the same 
for Year 9 students in Maths and English sets H2 and H3. A movement into either of these classes does not 
indicate a child has moved into higher or lower set. They are mixed ability classes. 

These changes will take effect from January and will be reflected in their new timetable, which they will 
receive on their first day back after the new year. 

 If you have any queries regarding your child's set, please do not hesitate to get in touch. 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
  
Mr Koltan                                        Mr Vallender                        Miss Jones 
Senior Assistant Headteacher            Head of English                    Head of Maths 
jkoltan@boteler.org.uk               nvallender@boteler.org.uk          fjones@boteler.org.uk  
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